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President’s Message 

 

Compatriots, 

I anticipate that 2015 will be a banner year for the Louisville-Thruston 

Chapter. We are in a unique position to help make the Kentucky Society, 

SAR really shine. On Saturday, March 14th, just after the Spring Leader-

ship meeting, the Kentucky Society will hold its next meeting at the new 

NSSAR Headquarters at 809 W. Main Street. For those who have not had 

the chance to visit our wonderful facility, this will be a great opportunity 

to come down and check things out. At this meeting, I will hand over the 

reins to President-Elect Chuck Scott from the Governor Isaac Shelby 

Chapter. In addition, Color Guard Cmdr. Dan Klinck will hand over com-

mand of the KYSSAR Color Guard. We would love to have your support 

at this event. Details of the meeting will be forthcoming. 

In June, the 125th National Congress will be held at the Galt House in Louisville. If you have 

not been to Congress, I encourage you to attend. This is a great opportunity for you to see the 

inner workings of the organization. We also need volunteers to be stationed at various locations 

throughout the Galt House - to assist attendees in finding their rooms, to help coordinate and set 

up meeting rooms (i.e., insure that the proper flags are posted in the various meeting rooms), to 

help man the registration desk and assist attendees with their credentials. None of the activities 

are difficult, but they will help to insure a well run Congress. If you are able to spare a few 

hours in late June, please let me know. We are starting to get our assignment lists together so we 

can begin to coordinate our on-site help. 

 

As I have mentioned many times in the past, there are always volunteer opportunities within our 

community. Our presence is particularly needed in local schools. Putting a face on the past 

makes history come alive for today’s students. If you get the opportunity to talk about history to 

a group of students, I encourage you to do so. When students see that descendants of heroes of 

the American Revolution are ordinary people just like them, it gives them a whole different per-

spective. 

 

Consideration is currently underway by the chapter’s Nominating Committee to select a slate of 

officers to serve as the Board of Governors for 2015-2017. If you are interested, or if you know 

someone you would like to recommend, please contact either myself, Drake Rinesmith or Jon E. 

Huffman ASAP. I hope you will consider taking a more active role in our chapter. You will not 

regret it. 

 



President’s Message (cont.) 
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Christmas Dinner Held December 12th 

Lastly, if you have not submitted your 2015 membership dues, I encourage you to please do so ASAP. If you intend to 

let your membership lapse, I implore you to reconsider your decision. The SAR relies on each and every member to 

make it the great organization that it is. You are one of less than 200,000 who have taken the effort to explore your heri-

tage and link back to the founding of this great country. You are the SAR. Your membership dues help the organization 

to continue the patriotic and educational work that is needed today. If you would like to discuss further, feel free to con-

tact me directly. 

 

Mark you calendars for February 21st when we will hold our Washington’s Birthday Luncheon Meeting at Owl Creek 

Country Club. You won’t want to miss Dr. John McLeod speaking on “Tories: Americans Who Lost the War.” This 

is an important meeting as we will also hear from our Youth Award winners and vote on the new slate of officers for the 

2015-2017 term. I look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Patriotically, 

 

Doug 
 

Douglas T. Collins 

President, Louisville-Thruston Chapter 

Fifty-nine members and guests came together for Louisville-Thruston’s 21st annual Christmas Dinner at the Louisville 

Boat Club on Friday, December 12, 2014. President Doug Collins presided over the evening’s festivities which began 

with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the invocation by Rev. Sonny Smith. Among attendees were several former 

chapter presidents, who were introduced to the assembly by President Collins. They were John H. Huffman, Sr., 

George Meyers, Norb Rawert, Will Schrader and David Sympson. David is also a former President General of 

NSSAR, serving in that capacity in 2010-2011. Door prizes were awarded again this year, and the winners included 

Deborah Campisano, Ed Grosel, Dan Klinck, Terry Pyles, Sonny Smith & Carolyn Thom. Live music was pro-

vided by Steve Presley on the keyboards. A special thanks goes to John H. Huffman for taking pictures. 



Christmas Dinner (cont.) 

Volume 6, Issue 1                                                                                                                                                                     Page Three 



Volume 6, Issue 1                                                                                                                                                                      Page Four 

Christmas Dinner (cont.) 

Color Guard Activities 

Happy New Year! 

Compatriot Will Schrader is pictured here with some of the many new citizens who took the oath of allegiance on November 

7, 2014 at the federal courthouse in downtown Louisville. Our color guard is honored to participate in these Naturalization 

proceedings which take place once a month and are open to the general public. 
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Color Guard (cont.) 

Members of the chapter’s color guard always 

look forward to participating in Pioneer Days at 

Hite Elementary School held last year on Octo-

ber 10, 2014. It’s an all day event, and students 

are taught about various aspects of colonial life 

and the Revolutionary War period.  

 

Clockwise from above: Dan Klinck explains the 

parts of an officer’s uniform and associated 

accoutrements. John Harris speaks about the 

role of drummers during the R. W. and gave 

several examples of drum rolls.  J. B. Hitt talks 

about the black powder musket. Tables with 

exhibits were arranged around the classroom 

for students to examine and ask questions. 

Color guard members are shown here 

presenting the Colors in the lobby of 

the Kindred Health Care Building as 

part of that company’s Veteran’s Day 

celebration held on November 11, 

2014. Over the past year, compatriots 

from the chapter’s color guard  

organization participated in 35 differ-

ent civic and patriotic events, both 

indoor and outdoor, including  

school appearances, parades, grave 

markings, and state and national  

memorial celebrations. 
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Join Your Award-Winning Color Guard! 

 

We have openings for Soldiers - Flag Bearers - 

Drummers - Fifers. We wear the colorful  

uniforms of the 1st Virginia Regiment and 

proudly carry their Revolutionary War flag.  

You will have the opportunity to participate in  

parades, musket firings and other patriotic 

events. We teach drumming and fifing. We have 

no age limit. What is holding you back? Please 

let me hear from you. 

 

Dan Klinck, Commander 

(502) 429-0382 

dnklinck@att.net 
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Compatriot Hayden Fuller - Drummer Extraordinaire 

An accomplished musician, Hayden K. Fuller recently tendered his resignation as drummer 

with the chapterôs color guard organization due to health issues. Hayden has been an active 

member of Louisville-Thruston Chapter since he moved to Louisville over 16 years ago. He was 

born August 12, 1927 in Hartford, CN but moved to Texas while he was still a young boy. A 

World War II veteran, Hayden was on his way to boot camp in San Diego, CA when the atomic 

bomb was dropped on Hiroshima. After an honorable discharge from the Navy in 1947, he en-

rolled at the University of Texas at Austin on the G.I. Bill. He graduated in 1950 with a degree 

in biology and began his career as a quality control microbiologist in the pharmaceutical and 

cosmetic industry. We shall miss his professionalism and good-fellowship. 

Hayden Fuller has been the backbone of the Louisville-Thruston Color Guard practically 

since its inception. He and Clarese moved to Louisville from the Chicago area shortly be-

fore he joined us. They had been active in fife and drum bands in Wheaton, Illinois and 

played both the fife and drum there. Clarese taught fife, and Hayden taught drum, so they 

were a perfect fit for us. We had no music section, and I found it hard to keep our mem-

bers in step, something I insisted on for a military appearance. 

 

Our color guard had its first event in February 1996, and Hayden joined us for a grave 

marking in New Albany, Indiana in October 1996. He has been available for as many as 

40 events a year ever since. In 1997, he was there for a NSSAR Plaque dedication down-

town, the State DAR Conference in Lexington, the Rotary District Conference in Frank-

fort as well as our first Zachary Taylor National Cemetery Memorial Day Service, where 

we fired muskets. He was there for our first City of Robinswood Parade as well as other 

parades; the Fern Creek Faith Heritage Parade, the Middletown Milestone Festival and the 

Jeffersontown Gaslight Festival. Also in 1997, we started to attend elementary schools to 

explain our uniforms, weapons and the use of the drum during the Revolutionary War. 

Hayden’s drum playing was a big hit with students. 

His willingness to play the drum at every opportunity has led him to teach many high school students to play the drum, 

and Clarese has helped out with the fife for students from Manual High School’s YPAS program, who were musically 

talented. Many have gone on to become professional musicians, leaving him to train more students. He has given our 

color guard a steady stream of both fifers and drummers for over 18 years. We now have the most professional music 

section of any color guard in the SAR. Upon his retirement, he has left us with several musicians for the future which is 

a rarity for a volunteer organization such as ours. 

 

Hayden has played the drum for over 60 years, and only because of failing strength, has he decided to resign formally as 

our senior drummer. He plans to continue drumming as long as it does not involve marching. He is still available to 

teach rudimental snare and bass drumming. Anyone interested should call him at (502) 394-0284. 

 

Dan Klinck, Commander 

New Members 

Louisville-Thruston had 342 active members as of 12/31/2014, including 23 new compatriots approved during 2014. A 

warm welcome to: Joshua William Bealmear, Brooks Lane Blevins, John Douglas Bozell, Zachary James Bozell, 

Tyler Sams Butler, Walter Sams Butler, Richard Lewis Claywell, Dale Lee Cobler, David Warren Cooper, Dale 

Edward Crossman, Russell Keith Gibson, Keith Manly Goins, William Edwin Lewis, David Warren McCaulley, 

Jr., Mark Lewis McNay, James Marlin Moser, William Evan Nixon, Howard Lee Roberson, Stephen Michael 

Robinson, David Lee Shuck, Robert Lee Shuck, Robert Sterner Silverthorn, Jr., and Bruce Wayne Slack. There 

are many ways members can take an active role in our society, and we need your participation: Plan to attend one of our 

meetings. We will need volunteers to help with the upcoming National Congress. Consider joining the color guard! 
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Dr. John McLeod to Speak at February 21st Luncheon 

It is a pleasure to welcome Dr. John McLeod as the featured speaker for the Washington’s 

Birthday Luncheon Meeting to be held on Saturday, February 21, 2015 at Owl Creek Country 

Club. The topic of his talk is entitled, “TORIES: Americans Who Lost the Revolution.” 

 

John McLeod is a tenured full professor of history at the University of Louisville, where he has 

taught the history of Britain, the British Empire, and India since 1995. He is a native of Toronto, 

Canada, and his ancestors on both his parents’ sides were Loyalists (Tories) who settled in Can-

ada after losing the American Revolution. Since 1978, he has belonged to the United Empire 

Loyalists’ Association, which is the Canadian Tory equivalent of the SAR. He is also a member 

of the Society of Colonial Wars in the Commonwealth of Kentucky and an honorary member of the Society of the War 

of 1812 in the Commonwealth of Kentucky. 

 

In addition to Dr. McLeod’s talk, the meeting will also feature winners of the Youth Awards contest, and members 

will vote on the new slate of officers for the 2015-2017 term. Please plan to attend our first chapter meeting of the new 

year, and help us honor the birthday of our country’s first president. Meeting announcements and reservation forms 

will be forthcoming.  

Events Calendar 

Saturday, February 21, 2015 - Louisville-Thruston Chapter’s Washington Birthday Luncheon Meeting: Owl 

Creek Country Club, 12400 N. Osage Rd., Anchorage, KY. Registration at 11:00 a.m., Meeting starts at 11:30 a.m., 

Lunch at 12 Noon. On the program are the Youth Awards presentations; voting on new officers; Dr. John McLeod is 

the featured speaker . 

 

Friday & Saturday, March 6 & 7, 2015 - Spring Leadership Conference: NSSAR Headquarters, 809 W. Main St., 

Louisville, KY.  

 

Friday to Wednesday, June 26 - July 1, 2015 - NSSAR National Congress: Galt House, 140 N. 4th Street, Louisville, 

KY 40202. (502) 589-5200. 

In Memoriam 

Consider joining our 

Color Guard. Contact 

Dan Klinck for more 

details. 

Dr. Everett Neil Rush, Jr., 92, passed away Monday, December 15, 

2014 after a brief illness. He graduated from Fern Creek High School in 

1940 and continued his education at Western Kentucky State Teacher’s 

College. After the outbreak of World War II, he enlisted in the Army Air 

Corps and remained in military service for 39 months. Dr. Rush gradu-

ated from the University of Louisville Medical School in 1947, briefly 

practiced in Fern Creek and joined the United States Air Force during 

the Korean War. After two years he was discharged from the Air Force  

with the rank of captain and returned to Fern Creek where he practiced 

medicine for many years. 

Dr. Rush was a  member of several medical societies and was on the staff of numerous  

Louisville hospitals. He served for several years as the team physician for the Fern Creek High 

School Athlete Program, was a founding member of the Fern Creek Sportsman Club and 

served as a deacon and then an elder of the Beulah Presbyterian Church in Fern Creek. He was 

a Louisville-Thruston member for 32 years. 
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In Memoriam (cont.)  

National Society 

Sons of the American  

Revolution 

 

“The Long Riflemen” 

Is Published 

Five Times Annually 

 

 

Jon E. Huffman, Editor 

116 Creel Ln. 

Bardstown, KY 40004 

(502) 348-8510 

 

 

Visit Our Web Site at: 

http://louthrustonsar.org 

 

 

 

 

Nicholas James Spaulding passed away on December 20, 2014 at  

age 22. He was born in Louisville, KY on January 22, 1992 and gradu-

ated from Trinity High School in 2010. He received a bachelors degree 

in accounting from Transylvania University in 2014. 

 

He loved soccer and played for the United Soccer Club in Louisville 

and was on the soccer team at both Trinity and Transylvania. He had 

an excellent ear for music with a great natural musical talent. He was 

proud of his Scottish and Italian heritage. Nick became a member of 

Louisville-Thruston in 2011. 

 

Samuel G. Swope, 88, one of Louisville’s most respected and influ-

ential civic leaders, died peacefully on Tuesday, December 9, 2014. 

He was born August 25, 1926 in Lakewood, OH. He served as Petty 

Officer, Second Class in the U.S. Navy from 1943 to 1946. He was 

assigned as a Mineman with a Diver First Class rating in underwater 

mine disposal. After an honorable discharge in July 1946, Sam  

enrolled at Ohio State University on the G.I. Bill and graduated in 

1949 with a degree in marketing. 

In late 1951, he purchased a Dodge Plymouth dealership in Elizabethtown, KY, founding 

Swope Motors, Inc. He entered the Louisville market in 1957 opening a Plymouth deal-

ership on Dixie Highway and later a Pontiac dealership on Shelbyville Rd. In 1984, he 

bought 48 acres at I-64 and Hurstbourne Parkway which would become Swope Discount 

Auto Center. H e dominated the new and used car business in Louisville for 60 years, and 

his slogan, “Nobody Walks Away!” helped to make him a local legend. 

 

Sam believed in giving back to the community, and his philanthropic efforts helped bet-

ter the lives of many, especially children and animals. He established the Sam Swope 

Foundation which contributed millions of dollars to numerous causes. His distinguished 

list of civic activities included service on the Boards of the University of Louisville, Nor-

ton Healthcare, Republic Bank & Trust, Louisville Chamber of Commerce, Kosair Chari-

ties & Louisville Water Co.  

 

Sam became a member of the Louisville-Thruston Chapter in June 2011. 

 

William Walter Upton, Jr., 65, passed away on Christmas Eve at 

his home in Louisville. Bill was a U.S. Army veteran, a member of 

the Sons of the American Revolution and a retired engineer with 

Bell South AT&T with 35 years of service. Bill became a  

Louisville-Thruston member in June 2010. Survivors include his 

wife, Janet Hickey Upton; son, Timothy James Upton; sister, Janet 

Lynn Upton and many nieces and nephews. 


